
EUREKA TOWN BOARD MEETING OCT. 10, 1988 

 
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 P.M. by Chairperson Schindledecker. 
Present were Supervisors Curry, Larson and Lee, Clerk Leine and Treasure 
Schulz. 
 
Clerk Leine read the minutes of Sept. Board meeting. Curry moved to except 
minutes as read, Seconded by Larson and carried. 
 
Lee moved to except treasures report as read, Seconded by Curry and carried. 
 
Clerk Leine presented bills totaling $6198.62. Bills included Minnesota 
Associated Insurance, election judges, and building insurance of $49.50 and 
not $275.00 as figured. Larson moved to pay all bills, Seconded by Curry and 
carried. 
 
Clerk Leine reported on the primary election. The township has 630 eligible 
voters. 61 voted of which 5 were incorrectly marked and could not be 
counted. 
 
Public hearing on Animal Nuisance Ordinance got under way by reading legal 
opinion from Attorney Macklin. 

Is the town board willing to assume responsibility for enforcement? 
How much money will the township be willing to spend for contract 

services of a “catcher” the sheriff can use? 
How do you pay for this service? 
Sheriff’s Dept. customary does not enforce State Statutes thereby 

offering an offended party access to the courts to seek restitution. 
Majority public at meeting feels something should be done to control 
animals. Several in attendants want a township 
ordinance. Others feel that the State already has enough laws on the books 
and that the Sheriff’s Dept. should enforce these laws. Curry made a motion 
to hold a special meeting on Oct. 18, 1988, at 8 P.M. to hear and debate the 
Nuisance topic. This motion was seconded by Lee and carried. 
 
Bob Boyer of TKDA and Jim Fortman of MAC came before board asking for a 
permit to extend water from the City of Lakeville into Eureka. Purpose of 
water line is to furnish air craft hanger area with fire protection. 
Connection to Lakeville water would be at Hamburg Ave and reconnect at 220th 
St. A total of four hydrants would be installed on this line. MAC would pay 
for installation of the line & hydrants. After installation MAC would 
transfer owner ship and maintenance over to the City of Lakeville MAC would 
lead us to believe that Lakeville, Fire Marshal James 



Mitchel requested this action. Lakeville has stated that MAC has a problem 
at Airlake. They did not of fer any solution. MAC contends that Lakeville 
raised this question and would be willing to solve problem with City water. 
Eureka has never been contacted about alleged problem. Eureka said that 
maybe MAC should dig a well and furnish their own water like everyone else 
in the township. Board pointed out that Lakeville Fire Dept. does have a 
contract with Eureka for fire protection. This protection does include 
Airlake for which MAC pays nothing. Board also pointed out the fact that the 
MET Council has stated that no sewage or water is to come into Eureka before 
the year 2000. To make a change the comprehensive plan would have to be 
reworked and then accepted by the Council. Citizens on hand for the meeting 
feel the air port should get no special treatment. Copies of James Michell 
and James Robinette letter’s attached to minutes. Curry moved to get 
explanation of Michell letter and talk to Lakeville Fire Dept. about 
requirements at airlake, Seconded by Larson and carried.  

 
Pat Harvey, representing himself, feels that Lakeville has no authority and 
will not connect water to Airlake without an agreement worked out with 
Eureka township. 
 
Ralph Fredlund, 23680 Jersey Ct, and other home owners have gotten their 
lots replated. Curry moved ‘to except the replat, Seconded by Lee and 
carried. 
 
Eureka township will join other townships in Dakota County for recycling 
program, once we find out what their plan is going to be. 
 
Residents on 235th came before the board asking something be done to their 
street. Mr. Howser said that the grader had been past 3 times within the 
week and all wash boards are still in place. Miller Const. stated that road 
was bad. Dry weather doesn’t make matters any better. Residents said that 
the road has gotten worse each year. Miller Const. stated reason for the 
deterioration of this road. 

High traffic 
Subsurface is sand 
High speed 

Board took millers suggestion of looking at red rock to help rebuild road. 
 
Charles Hanson, Highview, requested a building permit for a 30 x 50 pole 
barn with slap floor. A $15.00 permit fee charged. Curry moved to grant 
permit, Seconded by Lee and carried. 
 
TC Construction, 6202—240th St. W., Elko, made change in building location 
from Lot 6, Block 7 when Country rejected building because of flood plain, 
to Lot 2, Block 8. TC Const. is asking 



for a permit for 3 more houses. He has not been before planning commission. 
TC Const. has asked for a special meeting of the planning commission for 7 
PM. Oct. 18, 1988. to act upon submitted plans. A special Townboard meeting 
will then be held to review commissions finding and act upon and requested 
permits. No permits will be granted until McDonald gets shoulders, on the 
roads into the second addition finished. 
 

Township must check all signs again. County has incorrectly placed and must 
replaced. 

 
Curry has made an inspection of Setkman garage and reported it in all right 
for placement into Eureka township. 
 
Palmer Peterson George Warweg has gone to Dakota Co to, obtain a permit to 
operate a gravel pit on 80 acres he owns. Public hearing will be held by 
County. 
 
Curry moved to adjourn at 10:30 P.M., Seconded by Lee and carried. 


